Deanery Reports on One Document
Morpeth Deanery Report

Morpeth Deanery will celebrate Lady Day on the actual day, 25th March at St. John’s Seaton Hirst, at 2pm and anyone will be most welcome to come along.  We are hoping to be able to have some Long Service Certificates presented by our President for any eligible in the Deanery.

Two of our Indoor members have sadly passed away recently, but I am pleased to report that Margaret Carmichael has returned home after a long spell in care.  I am hoping to visit her when the days get longer and the weather gets a little warmer.  When attending branch meetings, I have mentioned my need to find a replacement as Deanery Leader, this being my final year.  I am praying and hoping that God will inspire someone to consider taking on this role and keep the Deanery going.

Joan Howard,

MU Deanery Leader, Morpeth.

CORBRIDGE with HEXHAM DEANERY REPORT - March 2024

The combined Deaneries of Corbridge with Hexham are working together well, they held a Coffee Morning in Hexham Abbey in November and are making plans for a Deanery event for Mary Sumner Day, when Helen Cooper will talk to us about the making of the kneelers at Howick, we may even get a chance to try our hands at stitching!

HEXHAM ABBEY BRANCH

Sadly, since the last Council meeting, June Olliver has died.  June was a former Hexham Deanery Leader, and also Lindisfarne Archdeaconry Vice-President.  In recent years she led Hexham Abbey branch through difficult times and although she was unwell, worked hard to keep the branch open.  She enrolled new members, and I am glad to day that the Branch is now doing well and its members are determined to keep the branch going as June would have wished. June was much loved and will be greatly missed. 

HOLY CROSS, HALTWHISTLE, continues with a small membership, they help with the Toddler group in the Church.

HAYDON BRIDGE WITH BELTINGHAM AND HENSHAW BRANCH is thriving, four new members were enrolled this month.  They continue to support 608030, Northumberland Domestic Abuse Services in Hexham, with Shopping Vouchers and gifts at Christmas.

On the day before Mothering Sunday they plan to hold their Annual “Make a Mother’s Day” Coffee morning, the proceeds of which will go to Mothers’ Union “Gifts of Dignity” and local projects to support Mothers.

Sheila Walker – Deanery Contact

Ovingham and Wylam Branch update March 2024

Ovingham Branch continue to offer " 5 minutes peace"  for parents and carers of school children walking to school  passing by St Mary's Church on a Wednesday morning during term time. A band of members are on hand at the Church gates with an offer of refreshments and fellowship  to anyone wishing  to stop and chat . This has been a great success and supported not only by the members offering their time each week but also by the vicar Tom Birch.

The nearby branch at Wylam continue to attract new  members into their long standing, warm hearted  and supportive branch. They have a planned meeting to congratulate long servicing members by presenting awards for their continued support and fellowship. Wylam continue to raise monies for local and overseas MU projects and are actively supporting of their local Church.

Anne Cairns – VP Lindisfarne Archdeaconry

Report from Helen Cooper March 2024
Despite a lot of support from Margy, Ann and myself and suggestions on how to keep going,  I’m sad to report that Belford have closed (but still want to meet?!) and Norham have gone into abeyance for 6 months.  
Lesbury and Alnmouth, still not meeting due to illness of members and we have now lost our treasurer due to illness. We are invited to join Amble for events and services. BUT we have a new male member in his 20s! He is a member of our churches and is a student at St. Andrews so not home much (and he's one of my ex pupils).

Alnwick. We enrolled 2 new members during the Advent Service (one late 80s and the other early 90s…better late than never!).  They will restart meetings in March.

Amble continues to be very active and an existing MU member has just moved to Amble and has joined the branch.  I did their Awareness and Responding Well to Domestic Abuse training in February. World Day of Prayer will be held at the Methodist Church in Amble and is open to Lesbury and Alnmouth Branch.

Sheila has retired as Deanery Treasurer but has been brilliant in giving advice and support ready for Paying in Day.

Upper Coquetdale. Membership has stayed the same. Following a membership request, some meetings are going to be held further up the valley. There is planning for involvement in a DuckTrail to go alongside Rothbury’s annual Duck Race (shows the diversity of MU projects!).

2nd Internet branch- plans/help needed to look into ways of growing membership.

Elizabeth Cummings has organised a trip in July to see the tapestry exhibition in

Galashiels.  Members from Amble and Alnmouth/Lesbury are joining.

Other news: I am meeting with Maggi Crease who is the newly appointed member of Newcastle Diocese Safeguarding Team. Her remit is Survivors of Church Abuse. She will be able to give talks to Branches and maybe Council too.

I have more Howick Kneeler Talks (thanks I’m sure to the article in The Journal) booked and have recently run super ‘Crafty’ meeting at Backworth and Earsdon. It is good to have contact with Branches across the Diocese.

Newcastle Cathedral Kneeler project has started.  

I joined (for an hour), the second Zoom meeting from MSH looking at Membership. 

A lot of depressing talk about closing branches and nothing new about running branch meetings and making them more appealing.   However, one diocese gets all Branch Leaders together for regular meetings/events.  The second hour may have had more constructive ideas for increasing membership…
West Deanery Report February 2024

St John’s Whorlton do amazingly with only a few members and they are all keen. They hosted the Deanery Epiphany Service in January which was taken by our Chaplain Anne at very short notice. Also having lunch out together in January. A Reader and Anna Chaplain Anne Morris in our Church, will speak at their March meeting.

Unfortunately Adrian Allen died last year, in her prime she was our Treasurer. Also Mary Embleton and Margaret Dean are now in Care but always have a smile.

Holy Cross Fenham, have a strong group, again of older members and are still able to host events unfortunately Advent Praise had to be cancelled last minute  due to the bad weather. They have offered their services for our Diocesan Festival. 

Holy Nativity Chapel House lost their lovely leader Jacqueline Rainford as she moved to Sheffield to be with her family however Debbie Owens one of their younger members has recently stepped into the post and will be Commissioned on Mothering Sunday. They too despite it being a small branch manage to do so much and have held it together for the last few months.

St Mary’s Ponteland made origami Doves in November and last year made a large donation towards the Christmas gift bags for the refuge. Money remaining went to the Sensory Room fund. 

They enjoyed a meal out in January.

Venerable Bede West Road

These lovely ladies most of them working mothers and encouraged by Leahan Garratt formed their new Craft and Coffee group and also worship, meets monthly and a strong bond is now in that group after a year since they started. If members from the Thursday night group are able to be there then it’s supported by them too.

They have been asked by their Vicar to do a Mothering Sunday service as they did last year and this will take place at 11am. They have used resources from the MU website with help from our Chaplain 

After having such a good day in Rothbury at last years Festival they offered to host our Diocesan Day in June. They already have a program set and a flyer for the event. However they can put in all the work but unless they are supported it won’t achieve its aim and potential. Our Bishop will be there for the Eucharist at 2pm but lots more earlier in the day.  See you there!
Anne Blight - VP Northumberland Archdeaconry.
Central and East Deanery Report February 2024

Although each branch is active, holding monthly meetings and being involved in their own projects, as a joint deanery, we have tried to focus more on building links between the branches, raising the profile of Mothers Union with non- members and supporting the fundraising work for The Refuge Sensory Room Project and other Mothers Union projects.

In December, St Barts hosted an excellent and thought-provoking joint Deanery Advent Service, followed by some very tasty refreshments in their church hall. This was well attended, with a number of opportunities for individual members to participate with bible readings, prayers and of course some rousing hymns and carols.

Over Christmas, First Internet branch continued with their Christmas meal parcels for North Tyneside Harbour refuge, generously supported by St Columba’s, Wideopen and Ponteland branch, as well as donations from non-members who wanted to encourage the project. This individual food parcel gift was well received by the families at the refuge. Next Christmas, First Internet Branch are planning to extend this project to include Northumberland Refuge also.

Branches also celebrated Christmas by supporting the People’s Kitchen gift bags project and St Francis High Heaton branch put together 40 gift bags which Diana distributed to the hostels Ridley Villas, Cumberland House and Bentinck Terrace; these had also been greatly appreciated.

The first major fundraising event this year was the Concert and Afternoon Tea, organised by St Francis and First Internet Branch. It was a lively and entertaining afternoon, with excellent music from The Eclectic Light Trio (who generously donated their time), ably supported by the talented baritone, Jonathan Worthy. With a set ranging from “Bring Him Home” (always a tearjerker) to the very silly “The Hippopotamus Song”, there definitely was something for everyone, raising over £600 for the sensory room appeal, as well as other Diocesan projects.

Looking forward, we have a fellowship meal at The Badger, Ponteland on March 2nd to provide an update on The Sensory Room Project, as well as mix with other branches, members and non-members alike.

First Internet Branch will also be running their Diocesan Quiz night once more, date tbc and we plan to celebrate Mary Sumner Day in August with another fundraising fellowship meal, venue tbc.

Karoline Wellborne – Deanery Leader
